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STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
APRIL 12, 2012 

 
 
7. APPLICATION: Z12-012 (ACCELA # 12335-00000-00044) 
 Location: 2605 & 2525 ROHR ROAD (43125), being 25.75± acres 

located on the south side of Rohr Road, 230± feet west 
of Alum Creek Drive. (495-268866, Far South Columbus 
Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning: R, Rural District. 
 Request:                        M, Manufacturing District. 
           Proposed Use: Industrial use.  

 Applicant(s): The Pizzuti Companies; Two Miranova Place, Suite 800; 
Columbus, Ohio 43215. 

Property Owner(s): Vision Service Plan; 3333 Quality Drive; Rancho 
Cordova, CA 95670. 

  Planner:     Dana Hitt; 645-2395; dahitt@columbus.gov. 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
o This application is to rezone this site from the R, Rural District to the M, 

Manufacturing District.  Large industrial buildings have already been developed on 
the site  

 

o To the north across Rohr Road is farm land and a truck service facility located at the 
southwest corner of Rohr Road and Alum Creek Drive in Hamilton Township. To the 
south is industrial development zoned in the M, Manufacturing District in the City of 
Columbus.  To the east across Alum Creek Drive is industrial development in 
Groveport.  To the west is vacant land in Hamilton Township.  

  
o The site falls within the boundaries of the South Central Accord (1997), which calls 

for light industrial development on the site. 
 

o The Columbus Thoroughfare Plan identifies Alum Creek Drive as a 4-2D arterial and 
Rohr Road as a C collector requiring 60 feet and 30 feet of right-of-way respectively 
from the centerline.   

 
CITY DEPARTMENTS RECOMMENDATION:  Disapproval.*   
 
The requested M, would potentially allow commercial uses at this site which is not  
consistent with the South Central Accord.  Staff recommended either excluding the 
commercial uses with a limitation text or rezoning to the M-1 or M-2 Manufacturing 
Districts.  As of the preparation of this report, the applicant was considering those 
options but had not come to a decision.  It is the hope of Staff that this matter can be 
resolved prior to the Development Commission meeting. 
 
*  Approval.   
 

mailto:dahitt@columbus.gov
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Since the last Staff Report was issued, the applicants have amended their request to the  
M-1, Manufacturing District.  This revised proposal is consistent with the South Central 
Accord, as well as the zoning and development patterns of the area.    
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2605 & 2525 Rohr Road 
Approximately 25.75 acres 

R to M-1 

Z12-012 
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Site 
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